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Recommendation 

The results from the extractable and leachable studies with the original blood bag containers 
provide a bridge that is adequate to qualify the safe use of the new SOLX® bag, circuits and 
ports.  Because the Applicant has assured that the original leukocyte reduction system and the 
new SOLX® system are comprised of the same materials, from the Pharm/Tox discipline’s 
perspective NDA BN110059 for the SOLX® bags and circuits can be approved.   

Introduction 

Hemerus (the Applicant) submitted an original NDA, STN #BN110059 on October 28, 2011 for 
the LEUKOSEP® HWB-600-XL Leukocyte reduction filtration system for whole blood, with 
CPD anticoagulant SOLX® additive. FDA comments were sent to the Applicant in a CR letter 
dated August 31, 2012.   The Applicant has now requested a Type C meeting (CRMTS #8746) 
for clarification of FDA toxicology and labeling comments related to BN110059. The Applicant 
has submitted responses to FDA (Pharm/Tox CR) comments, which have been excerpted and 
pasted below. FDA follow-up comments appear in red text.     
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FDA follow-up response, January 7, 2013: Based on the similarity of the historical platelet count 
data and the recent platelet count data submitted, the Applicant’s response is adequate to address 
the potential safety concerns associated with the platelet aggregation observed during the original 
repeat-dose toxicity study conducted with the SOLX® extract.  No additional action by the 
Applicant is required.    
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FDA follow-up response, January 7, 2013: The Applicant’s statistical analysis of spleen weight 
data and summary of the histopathology results is considered adequate for the purposes of this 
review, and to ensure patient safety.  No additional action by the Applicant is required.   



Hemerus, NDA BN110059  January 7, 2013 

 



Hemerus, NDA BN110059  January 7, 2013 

(b)(4) (b)(4)

(b)(4)

(b)(4)

 

 

Based on the similarity of the historical platelet count data and the recent platelet count data 
submitted, we find your response adequate to address the potential safety concerns associated 
with the platelet aggregation observed during the original repeat-dose toxicity study conducted 
with the SOLX® bag extract.    
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The statistical analysis of the absolute and relative spleen weight data and explanation of the 
histopathology results that you provided are also considered adequate to address our previous 
safety concerns.  No further information is requested at the present time.  

 

 

The nonclinical testing results that qualified the safety of the original leukoreduction blood bag 
container also provide bridging data that supports the qualification of the SOLX® blood bag 
container, since you have assured FDA that the materials which comprise both the original bag 
and entire SOLX® system, including the circuits, are the same. Therefore, the results generated 
from the extractables and leachables study conducted with the original blood bag, in addition to 
the past clinical experience with your original leukoreduction system are adequate to qualify the 
PVC used in the new circuits, and the filtration unit which constitute the new SOLX® system.  
No additional information is required at this time.  

 




